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p  resident’s Notes  
By Rich Taylor 

PRESIDENT RICH TAYLOR 415-3814 

VICE-PRESIDENT   

SECRETARY LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

TREASURER DON MALIK 655-5453 

PARLIAMENTARIAN   

AREA I MIKE DICKEY 599-3812 

AREA II TRACY JACOBSEN 590-6989 

AREA III REINETTE ALECOZAY 241-2683 

AREA IV KELLY ADAME 846-7777 

AREA V WIL PORTIS 650-3629 

AREA VI CONRAD BOECK 653-3633 

EDHA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

CLUBHOUSE MELISSA MILLER 826-8958 

CODE COMPLIANCE RENEE RICHNO 590-0915 

C.O.P. JERALD HOOD 654-0004 

LAKE ANN CALDWELL 946-6468 

SIGN DIRECTOR MARGARET TIMM 657-2329 

MAINTENANCE FEE  LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

POOL LINDA GARRIS 653-0997 

WELCOME WAGON   

SOCIAL   

GROUNDS   

The holidays are over and all are getting back into 

their routines so this is a good time to encourage each 

El Dorado resident to commit to the benefit of the 

community by paying your maintenance fees early 

this year.  Due to the age of the properties, the 

necessity for, and expense of, maintenance increases 

each year.  Even with much of the maintenance and 

repair done by volunteers the monetary outlays are 

significant.  Please do your part to keep El Dorado 

attractive through your financial support of the 

Association.  

 

A special thanks goes out to Mr. and Mrs. Paul Tolar 

for being the first in El Dorado to pay their 

maintenance fee this year.  The Tolars have owned 

their home here since May 1972 and have lived here 

continually except for a couple times away in the 

military and at school.  The Board extends our 

sincere appreciation to  the Tolars for being such 

great supporters of El Dorado. 

 

In addition to your monetary support of the Homes 

Association please take the opportunity for your 

personal involvement and input to benefit the 

community through participation in our 

neighborhood meetings the second Monday of each 

month. The Association Board  values your input of 

ideas for the maintenance and improvement of the 

area.  

 

Your Board also solicits your support through 

participation in our Cellular On Patrol (COP) 

program.  The COP participants meet at the 

clubhouse the third Monday of each month and can 

always use more volunteers. Your commitment to 

team with someone to patrol the area for an hour or 

so each week will contribute to the safety and 

security of the entire community. 

 

With Spring coming soon it is time to take a good 

look at your home and yard.  What can you do to 

enhance the appearance of your area to make it one 

of the contenders for selection as an Exemplary 

Home during the competitions in May and August?  

 

Yours for a better El Dorado, 

Rich Taylor 

Know an El Dorado resident who has Know an El Dorado resident who has Know an El Dorado resident who has Know an El Dorado resident who has 
gone above and beyond?  Nominate them gone above and beyond?  Nominate them gone above and beyond?  Nominate them gone above and beyond?  Nominate them 
for recognition in our regular column, for recognition in our regular column, for recognition in our regular column, for recognition in our regular column,     

“Hats Off To…”“Hats Off To…”“Hats Off To…”“Hats Off To…”    
    

Contact the editor or any EDHA Board Contact the editor or any EDHA Board Contact the editor or any EDHA Board Contact the editor or any EDHA Board 
Member with your nominations!Member with your nominations!Member with your nominations!Member with your nominations!    
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SUNBURST STAFF 

EDITOR JAMIE GIFFORD 655-9594 

 

COLUMNISTS 
DAWN & AMANDA MARTINEZ 
 
CINDY GARRETT 

462-9124 
 

650-0808 

DISTRIBUTION 

 SHIRLEY STEPHENS 654-4758 

ADVERTISING CONTACT 

 BOB HOGUE 656-6849 

* NEW * 
SUNBURST EMAIL 

EDHASUNBURST 
@SATX.RR.COM 

 

THE SUNBURST IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY (SEP-JUN) BY THE EL 
DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION TO PROVIDE COMMUNICATION TO 
ALL HOMES IN THE EL DORADO SUBDIVISION.  THE STAFF ARE ALL    
VOLUNTEERS AND THE PAPER SUPPORTS ITSELF THROUGH         
ADVERTISING.  MAILING ADDRESS:  12606 PRIMA VISTA, 78233. 

 MARY BROOKS 653-0474 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

 
HOUSE CLEANING PLUS — Eighteen 

years house cleaning experience. $60.00 
one  s tory .  L imi ted  open ings . 

Neighborhood references. Lavonne 
Branham 646-0258. 

 

HONEY DO’S AND MORE — Let me help 

you with any project. Ceiling fans, 
wallpaper, decks, fences, painting…Very 

reasonable. Call Rick at 789-0567. 
 

MARY KAY INDEPENDENT BEAUTY 

CONSULTANT PAM SMITH, phone 656-

5426, email pamelasmith@marykay.com, 
o r  s h o p  o n l i n e  2 4 / 7  a t 

www.marykay.com/pamelasmith.  El 

Dorado resident since 1973 and EDHA 
supporter. 

 
DO YOU NEED PRAYER?  Can’t make it 

to church?  We make house calls.  Log on 
to www.lcotministries.org and hear God’s 

word.  Ambassador Enigma 599-3222. 

 
 
Classified ads and miscellaneous notices 
are available to El Dorado residents for 
$3.00 (approx. 25 words). Ads by students 
are free. Contact Jamie Gifford at 655-9594 
or EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com  by the 15th 
of the month. 

SUNBURST ADVERTISING 
 

Classified Ads  $  3.00 per month 
Business Cards  $15.00 per month 
1/4 Page   $24.00  per month 
1/2 Page   $48.00 per month 
Full Page   $96.00 per month 
 

Call Bob or Jamie to place an ad.  See the 
telephone numbers in the directory above. 

El Dorado Homes Association Calendar 

Attention dog 

walkers! 

Please scoop the poop! 

February 
Neighborhood Meeting 
COP Meeting 

2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 

March 
2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 
3rd Monday 

Neighborhood Meeting 
COP Meeting 
District 10 Neighborhood Alliance Meeting 
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Think  

El Dorado Homes 

Association could do 

more?        

YOU’RE RIGHT!YOU’RE RIGHT!YOU’RE RIGHT!YOU’RE RIGHT! 

Pay your dues!   

Get involved! 

 

   Tony Burris, Agent 

13511 Nacogdoches Road 

San Antonio, TX  78217-1275 

Bus: 210-656-4081   

Fax: 210-590-7223 

www.tonyburris.com 

 
 

24 hour Good Neighbor Service 

State Farm® 
Providing Insurance and Financial Services 

Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 

Expect trouble as an inevitable part 
of life and repeat to yourself the 
most comforting words of all:   
“This, too, shall pass.” 

~Ann Landers 

District 10 Councilman  
John Clamp 

 
City Hall Office 
P.O. Box 839966 

San Antonio, TX 78283  
210-207-7276  

Constituent Office 
3300 Nacogdoches Rd, Ste. 108 

San Antonio, TX 78217 
210-824-7355 

 
Go to John Clamp’s section of the 
City of San Antonio portal to sign up 
for helpful and informative email 
newsletters from your Councilman. 

 
http://www.sanantonio.gov/Council/

d10/index.asp 

♦ Brakes 

♦ Clutches 

♦ CV Joints 

♦ Rear Ends 

♦ Tune-ups 

 

♦ Transmissions 
♦ A/C Conversions 

♦ Engine Overhauls 

♦ Engine Diagnostic 

♦ Suspensions 
 

 

♦ A/C Work 

♦ Fuel Injection 

♦ Oil Changes 

♦ CV-Axles 

♦ Electrical 

10% Discount With This Ad 
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02/28/2010 02/28/2010 02/28/2010 

Dear Neighbor, 

Thank you for “rescuing” my 
enormous trash/recycling bin when it 
floated away in recent rains.  I truly 
appreciate your act of  kindness. 

Sincerely, 

Your Neighbor 

At the discretion of the editorial 

staff, anonymous “Dear Neighbor” 

letters are being accepted for 

publication.  All submissions should 

be civilized and generally relevant 

to all of the residents of El Dorado. 

The Sunburst is sent to print The Sunburst is sent to print The Sunburst is sent to print The Sunburst is sent to print 
approximately two weeks prior to its approximately two weeks prior to its approximately two weeks prior to its approximately two weeks prior to its 

distribution.  Therefore, it is difficult to get distribution.  Therefore, it is difficult to get distribution.  Therefore, it is difficult to get distribution.  Therefore, it is difficult to get 
unplanned or last minute messages and/unplanned or last minute messages and/unplanned or last minute messages and/unplanned or last minute messages and/

or events listed in the newsletter.  or events listed in the newsletter.  or events listed in the newsletter.  or events listed in the newsletter.      
    
For upFor upFor upFor up----totototo----thethethethe----minute information and to minute information and to minute information and to minute information and to 
access message boards, please visit us at:access message boards, please visit us at:access message boards, please visit us at:access message boards, please visit us at:    

    
www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado  

33%33%33%33% of our neighbors 

pay 100%100%100%100% of the costs of 

upkeep and improvements 

to El Dorado.   

 

Have you paid your fair 

share? 
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Excerpts from YOUR deed/Excerpts from YOUR deed/Excerpts from YOUR deed/Excerpts from YOUR deed/

covenant restrictions:covenant restrictions:covenant restrictions:covenant restrictions:    

No fence, wall, or hedge shall be built 
or maintained forward of the front 
wall line of the respective house, not 
including decorative walls or fences 
which are part of the architectural 
design of the house, and which are 
not to be built or maintained nearer 
than 20' to the front property line of 
any lot. An exception shall be made 
in the case of retaining walls of not 
over twelve inches above the ground. 
 
No fence, wall, or hedge shall be built 
or maintained which exceeds a height 
of seven feet. 

“Orange Julius”“Orange Julius”“Orange Julius”“Orange Julius”    
 

1/2 of 6 oz. can frozen orange juice concentrate 

1/2 cup milk 

1/2 cup water 

1/4 cup sugar 

1/2 t. vanilla 

5 or 6 ice cubes, broken 

 
Combine all ingredients in blender 

container.  Cover and blend until smooth, 

about 30 seconds.  Serve immediately.  

Makes about 3 cups. 

 
Lamont Vaille 

What’s Cooking in El Dorado 

August, 1976 

 

Recipe of the MonthRecipe of the MonthRecipe of the MonthRecipe of the Month    
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February Events 
 

Feb 4-21 
San Antonio Stock Show & Rodeo 
Features great entertainment with star-studded country, 
rock 'n' roll and Latin artists during all 20 PRCA rodeo 
performances. This spectacular of fun also includes 
shopping, a carnival and livestock centers. AT&T 
Center. Admission. (210) 225-5851 www.sarodeo.com   
 

Feb 13 
Chocolate Day at San Antonio Botanical Garden 
Chocolate fans of any age, this is for you!  We're 
celebrating our annual Chocolate Day on Saturday,  
February 13 with special chocolate "flavored" activities 
from 10am to 2pm.  Have some coco-licious fun while  
learning a thing or two about one of the most cherished 
sweets of all time!  (210) 207-3255 Www.sabot.org  
 

Feb 20 
Asian Festival at UTSA's Institute of Texan Cultures 
This event honors Asian cultures and traditions from 
the Middle East to the Pacific Rim. With a variety of 
delicious foods (Chinese, Japanese, Thai, Vietnamese, 
Pakistani, Filipino and Polynesian, just to name a few!) 
and an array of performances, including martial arts 
and dance demonstrations. www.texancultures.com 

THE RACE IS ON!! 
By Lola Olsmith 

Membership Chairman 
 

El Dorado supporter, MR PAUL TOLAR, is the first 
to submit his 2010 general membership fee. 

   
Paul and Ilse have owned their home since May, 
1972.  He served on the Board a couple of years 

when they first moved in. They were very involved 
with the swim team and numerous other 

activities.  With the help of Bill Carter, who also lives 
in El Dorado, he started a Cub Scout Pack and 

worked with a Boy Scout Group. 
   

The Tolars did not lived here consistently, as he 
was in the military and spent a few years away at 
school as well as an assignment back in Germany 

where he first met his wife.  They have been 
married 52 years and have two sons.  He now 

keeps busy with several charities, mostly impacting 
children. 

 
Paul says they love their home and will always be 

EDHA supporters. 
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Valentine’s Day History 

You'd think Valentine's Day trivia 
would start with the identity of the 
original Valentine. But nobody can say 
authoritatively who that was. One popular 
theory holds that Valentine was a Roman 
clergyman executed for performing secret 
marriages in defiance of Emperor Claudius II, 

who thought marriage weakened his soldiers. 

Pope Gelasius I declared Feb. 14 as Valentine 
Day in A.D. 496. Over time, the Christian 
holiday became associated with romance and 
exchanging love messages. St. Valentine 

became the patron saint of lovers. 

The modern history of Valentine's Day 
includes Esther Howland, a native of 
Massachusetts in the 1840s, who is credited 
with selling the first mass-produced valentine 
cards. 

Source:  About.com 

Nacogdoches Rd. 

Coupon Expires:  February 28, 2010 

    

    

    

    

    

For going above and beyond to keep the For going above and beyond to keep the For going above and beyond to keep the For going above and beyond to keep the 

Association’s books.  Don is consistently looking for Association’s books.  Don is consistently looking for Association’s books.  Don is consistently looking for Association’s books.  Don is consistently looking for 

ways to reduce costs, including researching ways to reduce costs, including researching ways to reduce costs, including researching ways to reduce costs, including researching 

worthless parcels of property that were “gifted” to worthless parcels of property that were “gifted” to worthless parcels of property that were “gifted” to worthless parcels of property that were “gifted” to 

EDHA, on which we had been paying EDHA, on which we had been paying EDHA, on which we had been paying EDHA, on which we had been paying     

property taxes for decades.  property taxes for decades.  property taxes for decades.  property taxes for decades.      

Thanks, Don!Thanks, Don!Thanks, Don!Thanks, Don!    

Hats Off To...Hats Off To...Hats Off To...Hats Off To...    
Don MalikDon MalikDon MalikDon Malik    

HELP WANTED 

See Page 2 for committee 
openings within EDHA!   

This is your neighborhood.   
You can make a difference! 
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About Groundhog Day 
(February 2, 2010) 

 
 
Here are some answers to Frequently Asked 
Questions about the holiday:  
 
♦ Yes! Punxsutawney Phil is the only true weather 

forecasting groundhog. The others are just 
impostors.  

 
♦ How often is Phil's prediction correct? 100% of the 

time, of course!  
 
♦ How many "Phils" have there been over the years? 

There has only been one Punxsutawney Phil. He 
has been making predictions for over 120 years!  

 
♦ Punxsutawney Phil gets his longevity from drinking 

the "elixir of life," a secret recipe. Phil takes one sip 
every summer at the Groundhog Picnic and it 
magically gives him seven more years of life.  

 
♦ On February 2, Phil comes out of his burrow on 

Gobbler's Knob - in front of thousands of followers 
from all over the world - to predict the weather for 
the rest of winter.  

 
♦ According to legend, if Punxsutawney Phil sees his 

shadow, there will be six more weeks of winter 
weather. If he does not see his shadow, there will be 
an early spring.  

 
♦ No! Phil's forecasts are not made in advance by the 

Inner Circle. After Phil emerges from his burrow on 
February 2, he speaks to the Groundhog Club 
president in "Groundhogese" (a language only 
understood by the current president of the Inner 
Circle). His proclamation is then translated for the 
world.  

 
♦ The celebration of Groundhog Day began with 

Pennsylvania's earliest settlers. They brought with 
them the legend of Candlemas Day, which states, 
"For as the sun shines on Candlemas Day, so far will 
the snow swirl in May..."  

 
♦ Punxsutawney held its first Groundhog Day in the 

1800s. The first official trek to Gobbler's Knob was 
made on February 2, 1887.  

 
♦ So the story goes, Punxsutawney Phil was named 

after King Phillip. Prior to being called Phil, he was 
called Br'er Groundhog. 

 
Source:  groundhog.org 

 Kari K. Whitaker, GRI 

210.744.5697 mobile 

Kari@KariWhitaker.com 

www.KariWhitaker.com 

El Dorado Resident since 2003. 

 

   
    

PUERTO VALLARTA 
SEAFOOD & MORE 

MARISCOS y MAS 

 

Serving Pastas, Gulf Shrimp, Steaks, 

Hamburgers, Oysters on the Half Shell, 

Buffalo Wings, Fish Platter, Chicken Fried 

Chicken, Cajun Chicken Tenders, Fried 

Calamari, Ceviche Fish, Shrimp or Mix, 

Fried Oysters, Gumbo, Crawfish Bisque, 

PoBoys, Shrimp Cocktail, Fish Fillets, 

Tilapia, Catfish, Salmon, Mahi Mahi. 

 

11502 Perrin Beitel & Naco Perrin 

* by Firestone * 

Dine in or Carry Out 

(210) 650-5400 

 

Mon-Thurs: 11-9   Fri-Sat: 11-10 Sun: 11-6 
 

Cell phone: 259-7574 

Phone: 637-0713 

Email: 

littleleaf@satx.rr.com 

Jack Eli Lawn Maintenance 

Shrub and Bed Service 

Light/Med. Landscaping 

 

29 years of Experience 
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Israel’s 

Income Tax and  

Bookkeeping Services 

 

Individual Tax Returns                              IRS Audits 

Sole Proprietor                                        IRS Problems 

Corporate Tax Returns                    Delinquent Filing 

Partnership Tax Returns       Installment Agreements 

Employment Tax Returns        Offers in Compromise 

Non-Profit Organization Tax Returns        IRS Liens 

 

International Tax Returns 

NO TAX RETURN IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

ISRAEL V. GARCIA, Enrolled Agent 
(Enrolled to practice before the Internal Revenue Service) 

 

I am a retired Internal Revenue Agent 

(Field Auditor/International Examiner) 

 

13327 Nacogdoches, Suite 4       Phone 210-599-8133 

San Antonio, Texas  78233             Fax 210-590-0383 

 

Pan Am Automotive 
Service You Can Trust for your Complete 

Automotive Repair, Tires & Batteries. 

 
 

Mgr:  Jay Estrada 

4159 Stahl Rd. 

San Antonio, TX  78217 

 
 

We have three ASE certified Mechanics 

qualified to give your car the very best care. 
 

 
Timing Belts, Starters, Alternators, Struts & Shocks, 

Water Pumps, State Inspections and more. 

 
 

Oil Change Special This Month $17.95 

210-650-5555 
FAX 210-637-5199 

Mr. Fix-It 
A MEMBER OF THE EL DORADO COMMUNITY 

Specializing in: 
    Home repairs                    Interior and exterior painting 
    Carpentry                          Decks and Fences 
    Drywall repair                    Door replacements 

Free Estimates  967-0233 
 Ask for John 
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Presidents Day Trivia 
 

The third Monday in February is designated in the United 
States as Washington's Birthday, more commonly known 
as Presidents Day. This list looks at facts and traditions 
surrounding the celebration of this holiday.  
 
1. Not Officially Presidents Day 
As stated in the introduction, the federal holiday 
celebrated on the third Monday in February is not 
officially called Presidents Day. Instead, it is 
Washington's Birthday. There was an attempt in 1968 to 
officially name it Presidents Day. However, this 
suggestion died in committee. Many states, however, 
choose to call their own celebration on this day 
"Presidents Day."  
2. Washington's Birthday Celebrated During 
Washington's Lifetime 
Many across the newly formed United States celebrated 
Washington's Birthday in the 17th century while George 
Washington was still alive. However, it wasn't until 1885 
that Chester Arthur signed the bill that made it a federal 
holiday. 
3. Abraham Lincoln's Birthday is Not a Federal 
Holiday 
Even though many states celebrate Abraham Lincoln’s 
birthday concurrently with Washington's birthday, it is not 
a federally designated holiday. 
4. Cherries, Cherries, and More Cherries 
Traditionally, many celebrated and continue to celebrate 
Washington's Birthday with desserts made with cherries. 
Cherry pie, cherry cake, bread made with cherries, or just 
a huge bowl of cherries are often enjoyed on this day. Of 
course, this relates to the apocryphal story that 
Washington would not tell a lie when asked if he cut down 
a cherry tree. 
5. Shopping and Sales 
One thing that many people connect with Presidents Day 
is retail sales. In the 1980s, retailers began to use this 
holiday as a time to clear out their old stock in preparation 
for spring and summer. One wonders what George 
Washington would have thought about this celebration of 
his birthday. 
6. Reading of Washington's Farewell Address 
On February 22nd of almost every year since 1888, 
Washington's Farewell Address has been read in the US 
Senate. While this does not happen on Presidents Day, it 
is an annual celebration of Washington's Birthday that 
stems from 1862 when the Address was read as a way to 
boost morale during the Civil War. This address was and 
is so important because it warns of political factionalism, 
geographical sectionalism, and interference by foreign 
powers in the nation's affairs. Washington stressed the 
importance of national unity over sectional differences. 
 

Source:  About.com 
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On January 30th, 2010, the Cub Scouts of Pack 506 will be hanging door 
flyers in the El Dorado community announcing the Scouting/Goodwill 
annual Goodwill/Goodturn event.  This event enables Scouts in the local 
area to collect gently used items and in turn will take these items to the 

Goodwill donation center.  On February 6th the Cub Scouts will again return to the 
El Dorado community to pick up these items and present them to the Goodwill 
center in the area.  We appreciate all the kind and generous contributions from the 
entire El Dorado community.   

Did You Know? 
♦ Store your open chunks of cheese in 

aluminum foil.  It will stay fresh much 

longer and not mold. 

♦ Reduce static cling:  Pin a small safety 

pin to the seam of your slip and you will 

not have a clingy skirt or dress.  Same 

thing works with slacks that cling 

wearing panty hose.  Place pin in seam of 

slacks and static is gone. 

♦ To get rid of a foggy windshield, buy a 

chalkboard eraser and keep it in the glove 

compartment.  When the window is 

foggy, rub with eraser.  Works better than 

a cloth. 

♦ Use hair conditioner to shave your legs.  

It’s cheaper than shaving cream and 

leaves your legs really smooth. 

♦ If you seal an envelope and then realize 

you forgot to include something inside, 

just place your sealed envelope in the 

freezer for an hour of two.  It unseals 

easily. 

♦ To get rid of fruit flies, take a small glass 

fill 1/2 full with apple cider vinegar and 

two drops of dishwashing liquid:  mix 

well.  You will find those flies drawn to 

the cup and gone forever. 

♦  

Adapted from Joyce Siebod 

Submitted by Cindy Garrett 

♦ Any vehicles moving slowly without 
lights, or following  a course that 
appears aimless or repetitive is 
suspicious in any location.  
Occupants may be “casing” for 
places to rob or burglarize, or 
could be drug pushers or sex 
offenders. 

♦ Parked,  occup ied  veh ic le s 
containing one or more personas 
are especially significant if 
observed at an unusual hour.  They 
could be lookouts for crime in 
progress. 

♦ Vehicles being loaded with 
valuables are suspicious if parked 
in closed businesses or untended 
residences, even if the vehicle is a 
legitimate looking commercial unit. 

 
Submitted by Cindy Garrett 

SKUNK SPRAY SHAMPOO 

 

1 Quart Hydrogen Peroxide 

1/4 cup Baking Soda 

1 tsp. Dishwashing Detergent 

From Why and When to call 
SAPD 
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Thousand Oaks Branch Library 

February 2010 
4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 

657-5205 
 

February 1st (Monday) 
4:00p African-American  

Heritage Month Program 

Craft and story to celebrate  

African-American Heritage Month 

 

6:30-7:30p Monday Afternoon Book Club.  

Discussion of the book:  

An Arsonist’s Guide to Writers’ Homes  

In New England by Brock Clarke 

 

February 8th (Monday) 
6:30-7:30p African-American Heritage Month 

Dance Program 

Free children’s dance program to celebrate  

African American Heritage Month.  

 

Wednesdays (Feb 3rd, 10th, & 24th) 
5:00p Teens at Thousand Oaks 

Books, crafts, games, movies... grades 6 and up 

 

Scrapbooking  

Feb 8th & 22nd (Mondays) 4:00-5:30p  
Bring your photos and supplies.  

Some supplies such as paper, stamps and  

ink pads will be provided. 

 

Thursdays Story time  

(Feb 4th, 11th, 18th, & 25th) 
10:00a Recommended for children  

ages 18mo – 3 years 

11:00a Recommended for children  

ages 3 – 5 years 

 
TAX SEASON!!!! 

VITA Program (Volunteer Income Tax 

Assistance) offers free tax help to low- to 

moderate-income people who cannot prepare 

their own tax returns. Certified volunteers will be 

here to help prepare basic tax returns. 

Starting Jan 15th – April 15th  

Tue 10-5, Thur 1-5, Fri 10-5,  

Sat 10-5, and Sun 11-4 

 

Sandra Jones ThomsonSandra Jones Thomson  
Realtor®Realtor®  
Home Team of AmericaHome Team of America  
16500 San Pedro Ave., Ste 28016500 San Pedro Ave., Ste 280  
San Antonio, Texas 78232San Antonio, Texas 78232  
210210--649649--71367136  
sjonesrealtor@satx.rr.com sjonesrealtor@satx.rr.com   
Your Neighborhood SpecialistYour Neighborhood Specialist  

    www.realtorwww.realtor22sanantonio.comsanantonio.com  

The Worker, Homeownership, and Business Assistance The Worker, Homeownership, and Business Assistance 

Act of 2009, Act of 2009, extends and expands the Firstextends and expands the First--Time Time 

Homebuyer’s Tax CreditHomebuyer’s Tax Credit.  Under this new law an .  Under this new law an 

eligible taxpayer must buy, or enter into a contract to eligible taxpayer must buy, or enter into a contract to 

buy, a buy, a principal residence on or before April 30, 2010 principal residence on or before April 30, 2010 

and close on the home by June 30, 2010.  and close on the home by June 30, 2010.  Taxpayers Taxpayers 

with qualifying purchases in 2010 can opt for a tax credit with qualifying purchases in 2010 can opt for a tax credit 

on their 2009 or 2010 tax return.  The law on their 2009 or 2010 tax return.  The law also also 

authorizesauthorizes the  the credit for longcredit for long--time homeowners time homeowners 

buying a replacement of their principal residence  buying a replacement of their principal residence  

AND AND Raises the income limitations Raises the income limitations for homeowners for homeowners 

claiming the credit.       claiming the credit.         

                                                                   www.irs.gov                                                                   www.irs.gov  

Please contact me for more details: 

210210--649649--71367136  
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Expires 03/31/2010Expires 03/31/2010Expires 03/31/2010Expires 03/31/2010    
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2010 MAINTENANCE FEE INFORMATION 
 
 

Last Name: _________________________  First Name: ________________________ 
 

Spouse: ____________________________  Telephone: ________________________ 
 

Street Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Email Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Other household members at this address: 
 

____________________________  ___________________________ 
 

____________________________  ___________________________ 
 

♦ Full Maintenance/Pool Fee  $160.00 □ 
♦ General Maintenance Fee    $  85.00 □   
♦ Partial Payment *                  $ _____ □ 

 
*For General, $21.25 every 3 months (4 times a year) or $45.00/$40.00 split over 2 months 

*Full Fees may be split $80.00/$80.00 or $55.00/$55.00/$50.00, but must be paid in full prior to pool use. 

 
Please Return to: 

El Dorado Homes Association 
12606 Prima Vista 

San Antonio, TX  78233 

2010 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE2010 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE2010 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE2010 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE    

 

Maintenance fees are the lifeblood of the El Dorado Homes Association.  They are the 

main source of the revenue required to keep our neighborhood safe, attractive and 

vibrant.  These fees pay for the many expenses that we have as a community, including, 

but not limited to the following: 

 

♦ Keeping the lake mowed and trash-free 

♦ Paying for insurance, utilities and taxes on the clubhouse, pool and common areas 

♦ Sponsoring social events and gatherings where neighbors can build relationships 

♦ Providing for upkeep of the common areas 

♦ Creating a unique atmosphere that shows a sense of pride in our community! 

 

We are fortunate to live in a neighborhood where the homes association is still active.  

Because of our residents and the work of the EDHA, we have a beautiful community, a 

unique paseo and a fantastic pool.  We have an assortment of informational signage, 

which is kept current and relevant.  The Social Committee plans events all year for 

residents’ enjoyment, and the Cellular On Patrol program keeps plugging along in 

attempt to keep the neighborhood safe and crime-free. 


